
Notice of Motion submitted by Mayor Bailey regarding Off-shore Shoals 

 

Whereas residents have identified the lack of signage for off-shore shoals as a safety 

concern; 

And whereas it is recognized that the land is not within the ownership or jurisdiction of 

the Municipality of Lakeshore; 

And whereas Transport Canada has jurisdiction over the waterway; 

Now therefore the Council of the Municipality of Lakeshore directs Administration to 

send correspondence to Transport Canada requesting that warning signage be erected. 

 


